Draft

Town Of Sanbornton

BUDGET COMMITTEE

Meeting minutes

October 16, 2012

Present Katy Wells, Jeff Jenkins, Roger Grey, Earl Leighton Jim Wells, Judy Rich, TA Bob Veloski and Dave Nickerson.
At 6:43 pm, Chair Leighton recognized the presence of a quorum and called the meeting to order.
Minutes

Chair Leighton made a motion to approve the minutes of September 18, 2012 2nd by Judy Rich.

All were in favor.
Mail/Correspondence


Chair Leighton reviewed the email from TA Veloski regarding the Budget Committee’s budget.  It was discussed that the history showed that we have not used the entire amount requested and it was discussed that it was due to years where the weather was inclement and meetings were cancelled.  Jim Wells made a motion to submit the budget as presented in the amount of $1,104, 2nd by Jeff Jenkins all were in favor.


Dave Nickerson discussed that the BOS are working on a pay matrix for the entire town for pay raises and this information is forthcoming.


The committee also discussed the recommended increase for this year’s pay increase by at 2.5% or they may work to split it between budget years.  Jeff Jenkins stated that with increases the other budget items should be “flat lined”.  
Review of Financial Report dated 10/10/12 period ending 9/30/12


The BC members reviewed the current expense report dated 10/10/12 for the period ending September 30, 2012. Members observed and reviewed the deficits in the budget, as we are only one third through the budget cycle.  Bob Veloski took notes and will come back with answers.
New Business

Liaison reports:

Roger reported that he attended the MPAC meeting and that Bob Ward states the committee is dormant at this time.

Roger reported he went to the “Harassment in the workplace” seminar sponsored by the BOS and the town’s insurance company.  A pamphlet will be on file in the Budget Committee file for committee members to review.

Other

None
Adjourn


At 7:45pm, Jeff Jenkins made a motion to adjourn, 2nd by Jim Wells, all were in favor.

Respectfully submitted,  

Katy Wells, Budget Committee Member
 Secretary

